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Report of TC SEC WG LI meeting Helsinki 17th-19th July 2001

Introduction

The twenty-ninth meeting of the TC Security Working Group on Lawful Interception took place 17th to 19th July 2001 in Helsinki, Finland, by kind invitation of Nokia Corporation. 

DTR 101 331 

The editor Koen Jaspers introduced the changes of the final version DTS/SEC-101 331. The meeting discussed the proposed changes. The changes were accepted by the meeting. The chair asked the meeting for the approval of the final draft of DTS/SEC-101 331. The meeting unanimously approved the document. The chair thanked the meeting for their contributions. 

Revision of ES201 671 (TS 101 671)

ES201 671 is still out for ETSI membership voting until the end of August.  As there were some technical comments (e.g. to some of the ASN.1 parameters) to the approved ES 201 671 the question arose as to how to deal with the received comments. Harri Rasilainen was asked to seek advice from ETSI. Meanwhile all technical and editorial changes will be made to TS 101 671. Nokia proposed to replace the current ASN.1 definition of the GPRS correlation number. The octet string size should be changed from “size(8)” to “size (8..20)”.  Siemens added that just with respect to the use of IPv6 the GPRS correlation number "size (20)" is necessary and in this case other parts of the document have to be changed too. Alcatel proposed to delete "size (20)" from Appendix F.3.2.4 (Correlation Number in Table 8) to solve the contradiction. A general discussion on the use of IPv4 and IPv6 expanded, but no conclusion could be achieved. To keep all changes the revision of TS101 671 was proposed. As the necessary support by companies could not be achieved the new WI for the revision of TS 101 671 was not adopted by the meeting. 

3GPP SA3 LI

The latest draft of 3GPP SA3 LI document 33.108 v0.0.2, was tabled by the chair for information only. As SA3 decided to withdraw the WI at its meeting 3-4 July, Newbury, UK, further comments to the document were postponed until clarification from 3GPP SA3 LI.

Election of Chair

The Chair announced that the position of the chairman is for election at meeting #30 in Warsaw. The chair encouraged all participants to feel free to offer themselves as a candidate. All candidates are encouraged to make their announcement at least 30 days prior to the meeting. Harri Rasilainen explained the ETSI voting procedure for TB chairman: “The election has to be done by the consensus of the meeting”.

Date of & host for following meeting:

The next WG LI meeting will be held 11-13 September 2001 in Warsaw, Poland, by kind invitation of Lucent. 

